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Call to Order: The July 23, 2024, general meeting of the Greater Miami Valley EMS Council was called to order as a hybrid meeting at 2:00 p.m. by President Chad Hollinger. Self-Introductions were made.
Secretary’s Report: The May 28, 2024, meeting minutes were sent out prior to the meeting for review.  There were no changes requested.
Treasurer’s Report:  See Budget & Finance report below. 
President’s Report:  
Mark Spinney with AMBU shared information on the issues with AMBU SPURII, Bag-Valve-Masks (BVMs) as discussed at the May meeting. He went over the diagram of the bags and their features including the shutter valve. He went over the Bag Reservoir which is used by EMS.  He explained the expiration dates including the new labels.  He went over how to store the bags correctly in their individual boxes and how to properly fold the bags. It was asked that messaging be drafted and shared with squads including the storage information and the required checks.   Mr. Spinney offered assistance as needed.
Executive Committee Report: No Report
Membership/Change of Voting Reps:  
New members:  S&S Medical Transport requested membership to GMVEMSC.  After an introduction of Wayne Stewart and Travis Fleming, an overview of the services and opportunity for questions, they were approved for membership. 
Rossburg Fire requested membership to GMVEMSC.  After an introduction of Jared Widener, an overview of the services and opportunity for questions, they were approved for membership.
Change of Voting Reps: Request from Moraine Fire for Michael Guadagno, Traci Kuzminski (Alternate) was approved. The request from Vandalia Fire for Zach Holbrook was approved. 
Committee Reports:
A.    Administration
Budget & Finance: there was no report.
Code of Regulations/Legal: There are no updates at this time.  
Nominating: Matthew Webb noted John Russel has been named City Manager of Huber Heights, so work is being done to find a replacement for the standings order committee.  They are also working on county representative nominations and a new president elect.   
Public Relations: Paula Balcom reported the awards will be presented in September.  
Website Advisory Committee: There are no updates.  
Protocol App: Cam Jackson reported the corrections and updates have been completed on the app.  
Social Media Committee: No Report
Communications Committee: The most recent quarterly triage day was held on July 17 & 18. The next one will be on October 24 & 25.  The Ohio Department of Health sent congratulations to our region for the wonderful use of EMTrack by our region. It was also reported that Montgomery County is adding an additional zone to their radios template after experiencing issues during two simultaneous events in the county. 
Legislative & Advocacy Committee: Heidi Jones reported the state board as added two medication to the allowed list.  On June 26, 2024, the State Board of Emergency Medical, Fire, and Transportation Services (EMFTS Board) approved the following “added competencies” to be included in the Ohio EMS scope of practice:

Emergency Medical Technician (EMT)
· Metered-dose or nebulized bronchodilator administration.
Emergency Medical Technician (EMT)
· Glucagon administration via intranasal or IM routes for hypoglycemia.
Paramedic
-Initiation of blood and blood products.
Grants Committee: It was noted that Brian Taylor will be transitioning to a new position.  They will be looking for a new chair. 
B.    Medical
Drug Bag Exchange: Jordan Jeffries noted that some drug bag location changes are being noted as drug bag discrepancies, which is not the case.  Please share this information with your agencies. Dr. Augustine provided an update on drug shortages as well as opportunities for new agencies to start producing generic drugs with federal funding. 
CQI:  Ryan Konkel reported the next meeting will be planned for August.
Standing Orders:  
President Hollnger reminded everyone to download the uploaded protocols as sent out on the listserve. 
Infection Control:  David Gerstner provided an overview of the avian flu that has affected cattle. At this time, it is just being monitored and is of no significant threat to humans. The number of US cases is at 11.  They are seeing increases of COVID in waste water testing, including in Ohio. There is a request for a JITSO for EMS providing Covid and influenza vaccinations.   
Pre-Hospital Care
Education Committee: Joe Burdick provided the link for the quarterly triage day CE opportunity. He reported the testing this year is going well and he appreciates the committees help to get the test up and going.  In October, they will start working on the next test cycle. President Hollinger thanked Joe and Mike for their work during this successful testing season. There is work going on to address special accommodation testing. There is work being done to make sure all departments have completed their required attestation forms. 
Research:  Kendra Harris shared information on the community paramedicine work the group is working on.  They are looking at ways to utilize community paramedicine for mental health response in the region.  They are working to get the meeting schedule listed on the council website. They are getting out information on Dispensing/Furnishing Naloxone by Emergency Medical Service (EMS) Personnel
Pediatric:  Sarah Pearson reported the Pediatric Readiness Survey is out and is due soon.  There are about 40 agencies that have not yet responded. There are no EMSC surveys in 2025.  They will be pulling the committee back together soon via an email to the list serve to gain interest. The EMS Symposium for Children will be held on March 7, 2025. 
C.    Ad Hoc Committees
[bookmark: _Hlk146704482]EMS RUN Sheets Electronic Health Record Integration(EHRI): there are no updates. 
Response to Violence against EMS: Information is sent to the list serve as relevant. 
Organizational Reports:
MC Fire Chiefs Association: There was nothing to report today.
Miami Valley Fire/EMS Alliance: No Report
State Board of Emergency Medical, Fire, and Transportation Services (EMFTS): the met last yesterday, there is nothing to share at this time.
RPAB, Region 3: No Report. 
SORTS: David Gerstner reported the group is working on Formal Regional EMS hand-off in trauma room.  They will meet again in October.
GDAHA: Lisa Rindler wanted to reiterate the wonderful feedback sent from ODH regarding the quarterly triage day.
Metropolitan Medical Response System (MMRS): David Gerstner reported they are working on the functional needs protocol, the CHEMPACK notification process and operations plan, and the updated Ohio DNR rules.  The county is working on plans to replace the crisis response teams and receiving center.  GDAHA has a new committee including skilled nursing and long-term care facilities, they will now look at the DNR communication issue with EMS that was brought up over the last year.  MMRS Annual Steering Committee meeting will be held hybrid  on November 12th. 
Old Business:   There was no old business. 
New Business:  None at this time. 
Educational/Organization Announcements:    President Elect Justin Buehler announced the Clearcreek Fire District, Clearcreek Police Department, Sidney Police Department, Dayton F.O.P., and Professional Counseling service of Ohio have teamed up to bring Dr. Steven James from Washington State University for a presentation on sleep deprivation in first responders. Dr. James is a core faculty member of the Sleep and Performance Research Center at WSU. His research focuses on the interaction between sleep related fatigue and high consequence occupations in public safety. This training will be offered in 3 separate locations. Prior to his career in academics Dr. James spent 23 years in the British infantry as a soldier and officer; serving in Cyprus, the former Yugoslavia, Northern Ireland, and Afghanistan. This information was shared via the council list serve. 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 pm. The next meeting will be on Sept. 23, 2024, at 2:00 pm.


